
TRINITY 
SUNDAY 

 

May 27, 2018 

Doris King,  Kelly Koepenick,  Beth Kruger, 
Lynn Lenards,  Michael Lighthart, Mark 
Mandell,  Jodi Novak,  Devenny Mazell,  
Audrey McCants, Frank McCudden, John 
McDermott, Marion McLellan,  Marie 
McManus, Samantha Merritt, Stephanie Miller, 
Jerry Mixson, Leon Moore, Carol Morris, 
Danny Newman, Sarah Nicksa, Anthony Notte,  
Diane & Tom Oltorik, Jacquelyn Osbourne, 
Anne Owens, Christian Owens, Jasper Owens, 
Mike Paul, Ellen Paveldcik,i, Michael Poe, 
Ellen Pruitt, Gina Puckhaber, Bob Raih, Jon 
Richardson, Mark Riley, Peggy Robertson, 
Henry Roth, Peggy Sams, John Santos, Nancy 
Schaaf, Mary Ann Shinners, Karen Shivers, D. 
Simanaitis, Kully Smith, George St. George, 
Nick Strable, Kay Tener, George Thompson, 
Shelby Todd, “Billy” Topping, Gerri Urbanic, 
Colleen Valdivia, Pauline Viette, Will White, 
McGregor White, William & Ann C. Williams,  
Gwen Wise, Mark Woodward, and all those in 
nursing homes. 

Especially:  Kayla Airaghi, Cindy Anderson,  
Diane Bax, William Bennett, Marie Daniels-
Betts, Steven Black, Carol Blanchard, Gene 
Blanchard,  Ely Brooks, Bob Brown, Jr, Lisa 
Cain, Janet Carlier, Kathy Chambers, 
Deborah Christensen, Bethanne Clark, Larry 
Connell, Bailey Cole & Chris Crowley, James 
Patrick Crowley, Norm Dandaran, Lynn 
Daniels, Barry Darwent, Joan Delaney, Carol 
DeLisio, Laura Delvac,  Roland DeVita,  
Debra Thomas Donnelly, Jakob Duchesneau, 
Michael Duesterbeck, Mac Dunbar, Marianne 
Ezman, ,Mike Fahey, Joyce Fernando, Mary 
Ferrara, Cambell Fretz, Fred Figge, Pauline 
Flanagan, David Fortiere, Eldon Freeman, 
Jane, Gina & Sara Galasso, Ashley Gamble, 
Susan Gilbert, Michele Greb, Ken Grismore,  
Michelle Gudelski, Patricia Hall, Retta 
Hawkins, Jayne Helm, Mary Hodgin,, Joe 
Houdek, Don Howie, Milean Humplik, Joan 
Ikemoto, Billie James, Jennifer Johnson, 
Thomas Kakassy, Gina Kimbrel, 

BAPTISM 
Any parishioner wishing to have a child baptized, please call the office to arrange for a 
class.  This may be done prior to the child’s birth. 
 

MARRIAGE 
We are unable to accommodate all of the requests for weddings at Stella Maris.  To 
marry here, at least one party to the marriage should be an active parishioner, regularly 
attending Mass for one year before asking to schedule a wedding.  As Catholics, we 
believe that God has a plan for marriage.  Cohabitation before marriage is not part of 
God’s plan and decreases the chances of success in maintaining a permanent union.  
Cohabitating couples should separate and live apart before requesting the Sacrament 
of Matrimony.  More information is available from the parish office regarding 
guidelines for weddings and parishioner status.  Diocesan policy requires at least six 
months’ notice before setting a wedding date. 
 

SACRAMENTAL POLICY 
In order to receive First Holy Communion or Confirmation, students in Grades 2 and 
8 must attend  TWO FULL YEARS of  religious instructions if they are NOT in our 
Catholic School system.  No more than THREE (3) classes can be missed during the 
year of sacramental preparation. 

The facilities and services of Stella Maris Parish are available to its active 
members.  This includes use of the Church for Baptisms, Weddings, and other 
sacramental events and includes parishioner status in our parochial schools.  Active 
membership is determined by three things:  being registered in the parish for a 
sufficient period of time, faithful attendance at Mass on Sundays and Holy Days, and 
the use of the envelope system in support of the parish. 
N.B.  If you are attending Stella Maris but not receiving envelopes, then you are not 
registered.  Please call the Parish Office for registration information. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THE SICK IN OUR PARISH 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If anyone wishes to receive Communion and is unable 
 to come to Mass, call Jason Vaughan at 843-883-3044. 

 
BAPTISM 

 

The next Baptism class is scheduled for Wednesday, June 27th, at 5:30pm for 
parents only in the Parish Hall Library.  Please call the office at 843-883-3108 if you 
plan to attend. 
 

NURSERY 
 

Nursery is in the parish hall, and is open on Saturdays 5:00 - 6:30pm, and on 
Sundays 7:30am - 12:30pm, and at 5:00pm for the 5:30pm Latin Mass. 
 

WELCOME 
 

Stella Maris parish welcomes Sullivan Molony, son of parishioner Michael 
Molony and James Burford, son of parishioner Mellody Valluzzo, who were 
recently Baptized. 
 
 

TRINITY SUNDAY 
May 26th – June 2nd     

 

Sat., May 26th   5:30pm Mass           lMae Riedll 28th Anniv. 
Sun., May27th  8:00am Mass           lRobert J. Simmonsl 
 9:30am Mass (c)           For the People 
 9:30am Mass (h)           Ints. William Irving 
 11:30am Mass           lLeon DeBruxl 
 5:30pm Latin Mass     Ints. Cindy & Murray Compton 
Mon., May 28th    6:30pm Mass            lLisa Tylerl 
 7:00pm Miraculous Medal Novena 
Tues. May 29th     8:00am Mass                      Ints. Joe Griffith, Sr. 
Wed., May 30th     8:00am Mass                  lIrene & Johanna Filll 
Thur. May 31st     6:30pm Mass                                            Ints. Ruh Family 
Fri. June 1st     8:00am Mass                                  lBette Griffithl 
 FIRST FRIDAY 4:00pm Latin Mass                Morning Star 2018 Graduates 
Sat., May 26th  4:15 – 5:00pm CONFESSIONS 

 

TODAY’S SCHDULE 
 

May 26th – 27th         
          
 

EX. MIN. HOLY COMMUNION LECTORS         HOST FAMILIES 
  

 5:30pm Bob Abele Bill Shoemaker               Rick & Jenny Tuk    
      Winnie Van Meir                   
 8:00am  Warren & Sandra Tawes Patti Clark        Enrique & Debbie Hurtado 
   9:30am (c) Ann Thompson & Paul Heinauer       Gerald & Carmella Baty 
     Nancy Wiemann  
  9:30am (h) Michael Lumpkins & Sarah Eyre               Joe & Beth McManus 
                        Vince Sottile                                            
 11:30am Teri & Jerry Colby   Coleen Martin          Kevin & Sean Popson 
 

SCHEDULE FOR NEXT WEEK 
 

June 2nd – 3rd                
   
 

EX. MIN. HOLY COMMUNION LECTORS               HOST FAMILIES 
 

 5:30pm Christen Hall & Sue Hartnett                 Brian & Ann Louise 
      Nelson Little                         Armstrong 
      Christine Story                   
 8:00am  Kevin Bean &  Debby Hurtado          Dick & Marcie Cronin 
                           Sandra Tawes  
   9:30am (c) Betsy McMillan & Don Smith              Jim & Barbara O’Dare 
     Pat Rodriguez  
  9:30am (h) Barbara O’Dare & Paul Heinauer     Michael & Judy Lumpkins 
                        Vince Sottile                                            
 11:30am Helena Bastian &  Howard Stone                
                         Jerry Spencer           

For Host Family Information contact Barbara O’Dare at 843-860-0654. 
 
 

MONEY MATTERS 
 

Last week’s Sunday collection amounted to $20,047.00. 

MAY 27, 2018 

Stella Maris 
Roman Catholic Church  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We welcome all visitors who have come to worship God with us today. 
And we hope that your visit is safe and enjoyable. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1204 Middle Street, P.O. Box 280 

Sullivan’s Island, South Carolina 29482 
 

Rev. Msgr. Lawrence B. McInerny, J.C.L.  Pastor 
Rev. Antony Gaspar, PhD  Parochial Vicar  
Mr. Jason Vaughan, MA, MS  Deacon, Pastoral Associate & D.R.E. 
Mr. John Byrnes  School President 
Mrs. Susan Splendido  School Principal 
Mrs. Ann Thompson, LMSW  Registration, Counseling, & Activities 
Mrs. Elizabeth Bolchoz Sanford  Youth Minister 
Mr. Huey Waldon  Director of Liturgical Music 
Mr. Stephen M. Collins  Associate Musician                
Mrs. Winnie Van Meir  Secretary to the Pastor  

 

Parish Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday, 9:00-4:00; Friday, 9:00-Noon 

 

Parish Office 843-883-3108  Fax 843-883-3160 
Jason Vaughan 843-883-3044 Ann Thompson 843-607-0135 

 

Diocesan Office of Child Protection Services 843-261-0430 
Diocesan Victim Assistance Minister 843-856-0748 

 

St. Vincent De Paul Society Help Line:  843-814-1229 
 Furniture Donation Pick-up:  843-416-7126 

 

Parish Access:  www.formed.org: 
Register with Access Code:  www.stellamarissc@formed.org



FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
 
My dear people, 
 
     This past Tuesday, we buried Elvira Hill.  Many parishioners will 
remember her with different connections.  In recent years, she was a 
regular member of the crew that provides food after the 9:30 A.M. 
Masses, sometimes known as Café Mimi for its organizer, Mimi Gaeta.  
Elvira was the lady who sliced and arranged the sweets.  She always 
made sure that her pastor had all he wanted!  Today, we honor her with a 
special cake at Café Mimi and you are all invited.  A widow for many 
years,  as I mentioned at her Funeral Mass,  Elvira was a blessing to our 
parish and our parish was a blessing to her.  We were her family here on 
earth.  She was faithful in her kitchen duties, but she was also frugal.  
“Slice that cake in small pieces”, I warned Mimi, ‘or Elvira will haunt 
you!’ 
 
 This Thursday, we look forward to graduation from Christ Our King-
Stella Maris School.  We congratulate all of our eighth graders on this 
accomplishment and have every good hope for you as you advance to 
high school.  I remember well my own graduation from the then Stella 
Maris School and hope that you will be as happy as I was upon making 
such a big step.  When you are around 14 years of age, 8 years at one 
school feels like a lifetime.  Indeed, at that point it was.  May every joy 
and blessing be yours in the years to come.  May you recall your days at 
COK-SMS with fondness. 
 
 Friday of this week is the First Friday of the month of June, a day of 
devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus in the month dedicated to the 
Sacred Heart.  As usual, we will have Nocturnal Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament all night this Thursday.  In this devotion, we recall 
that Thursday night when Our Lord asked His disciples to pray with Him, 
to watch with Him for one hour.  Please consider an hour during the night 
and sign up on the list in the church vestibule.  I assure you, you will find 
it a most peaceful and blessed hour, some say the best hour of their 
month. 
 
 This coming Saturday, we welcome Catholic Radio to our Mass which 
will be recorded and broadcast on Sunday.  Thank you, Catholic Radio, 
for all you do, especially your work of evangelization in South Carolina. 
 
 Please remember the date:  Thursday, June 7, at 7:30 P.M.  we will 
observe a Eucharistic Holy Hour concluding with the Church’s Night 
Prayer with Deacon Rhett Williams as he prepares for his ordination to 
the Priesthood the following evening.  We will be praying for Rhett and 
for vocations to serve the Church, especially in South Carolina. 
 
Thank you for you devotion to Our Lady as manifested by the flowers 
you have brought in the month of May to adorn her altar.  May her 
maternal intercession bring us protection, especially from flooding and 
storms for our people, homes and church. 
 

             Father McInerny 
 

PARISH NEWS AND ACTIVITIES 
 

VACATION CHURCH SCHOOL REGISTRATION HAS BEGUN 
 

Get ready for an adventure that’s out of this world as we Journey to the Son, this 
summer, June 11th – 15th.  Stella Maris is excited to welcome back the Dominican 
Sisters of St. Cecilia for this summer’s program.  Registration forms can now be 
picked up at the parish office or be downloaded from our parish website at 
stellamarischurch.org.  The deadline for registration WAS May 13th!   
 

ADULT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!! 
 

Vacation Church School is scheduled for the week of June 11th – 15th, and we 
need many adult helpers.  If you are interested, please contact Jason Vaughan at 
843-883-3044 or jmvdoe@yahoo.com. 
 

ANYTHING AND EVERYTHING YOU’VE EVER WANTED TO 
KNOW ABOUT THE CATHOLIC CHURCH 

 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) is the means of inquiry into the 
beliefs and practices of the Catholic Church.  If you are considering becoming a 
Catholic, or just interested in learning more about the Church in a friendly, 
informal environment, plan to attend RCIA Inquiry Classes.  We will begin on 
Tuesday, September 11, at 6:30 p.m. in the small cottage across the street from 
the front of the Church.  There is no obligation, only an opportunity to learn.  If 
interested, please call Jason Vaughan at 883-3044. 
 

TUITION ASSISTANCE 
 

Requests for tuition assistance for families with children attending our Catholic 
Schools are now being received.  You may pick up a form at the office or request 
one by mail or email by calling the parish office.  We must have all requests back 
no later than May 31st.  Our budgeting process for the upcoming fiscal year must 
begin promptly so it is very important that all requests be submitted on time and 
fully completed to be considered. 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
 

Our friendly volunteer collectors will be outside the doors after all Masses the 
weekend of June 2nd & 3rd, to accept your donations for those in need in our area.  
Please give our helpline number, or one of the cards from the back of the church or 
parish hall, to anyone you feel might need our help.  If we can't help directly, we can 
refer them to other resources.  Thank you again for your generosity.  The June 
meeting of the parish St. Vincent de Paul will be held at 7:30pm on Monday, June 
4th, in the parish hall library.  All are welcome.  
 

K. OF C. Council 9475 – BOOK SALE 
 

The Knights of Columbus Spring Book Sale will be held at Christ Our 
King/Stella Maris School, 1183 Russell Dr., Mount Pleasant, Monday through 
Saturday, June 11th to June 30th.  Our hours are Monday – Saturday, 10:00 – 
6:00pm, and Sundays 1:00 – 5:00pm.  Book donations brought to the site will be 
gratefully accepted.  Proceeds from the sale help support the Knights’ philanthropic 
projects.  For further information email Jerry Gimbert at jerrygimbert@gmailcom, 
or Marion Wright at marionw38@gmail.com.   

 
 

NEWS FROM OTHER SOURCES 
 

COUNSELOR TRAINING FOR THE BOY SCOUT 
 CATHOIC AWARDS 

 

The National Catholic Committee on Scouting, headed by Bishop Gugliemone, 
is providing training locally for anyone interested in becoming a Catholic 
Religious Emblem Counselor for the Boy Scout Catholic Awards.  These awards 
are for the Boy scouting ranks of Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts, Venture Crew and Sea 
Scouts.  The class will be held on June 3rd, at 1:00pm, at St. Benedict Catholic 
Church, Mount Pleasant.  All counselors must have current Safe Haven 
Certification and seek approval from your parish.  Please register by May 27th at 
the below email.  If you are interested in becoming a trained counselor or would 
like more information, please contact Jon Tirpak or Patti Zimmerman at email 
catholicawards@gmail.com. 
 

CORPUS CHRISTI EUCHARISTIC PROCESSION 
& BLOCK PARTY 

 

Join us on Sunday, June 3rd, at the Cathedral of St. John the Baptist, for Solemn 
Mass and Benediction at 6:00pm, and procession at 7:15pm, as we travel through 
the streets of historic downtown Charleston.  We bear witness to all the True 
Presence of Christ in the Eucharist.  Upon arrival back at the Cathedral we will 
enjoy a block party under the tent until 10:00pm.  “God dwells in our midst, in the 
Blessed Sacrament of the altar.” St. Maximillan Kolbe. 
 

HOLY SPIRIT PARISH HISPANIC FESTIVAL 
 

Holy Spirit Parish Hispanic Festival - Sunday June 3rd, at the parish from 
12:00 – 8:00pm.  Come join in this celebration of our cultural diversity.  Enjoy 
delicious food, dancing, fellowship and so much more.  Tickets will be sold at the 
event.  Proceeds from the festival benefit the Parish.  For more information, 
contact Arturo Mata at 843-642-3037, or Abdias Roblero at 843-631-0621. 
 

JV FOOTBALL AT BISHOP ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL 
 

Anyone who is interested in playing JV football for the 2018-19 school year 
please contact Paul Spence at pspence@behs.com.  All males in the seventh and 
eighth grade who attend catholic elementary schools or accepted rising freshman 
at Bishop England High School are eligible to play. 
 

BLESSED SACRAMENT CHURCH – PARISH MISSION 
Awaken Our Hearts 

 

We welcome you to attend our parish mission on Tuesday, May 29th at 7pm, 
Wednesday, May 30th at 7pm and Thursday, May 31st at 6pm.  Our guest is Vince 
Ambrosetti, Grammy award winner.  Please RSVP to blessac@bellsouth.net or 
843-556-0801.   
 

THE SEWING SOWERS 
 

The Sewing Sowers is a group of women from Christ Our King and Stella 
Maris who meet to make children’s clothes for the missions of the Religious 
Teachers Filippini.  The director of this mission is the “running nun,” Sister Mary 
Beth Lloyd, who participated this year in the Cooper River Bridge Run and who 
spoke at Stella Maris last month.  The clothes we make include dresses, pants, and 
shorts, which the children often use as underwear in the absence of regular 
underwear.  We have made over 4000 items which have been sent to the 
international missions as well as to areas which have suffered natural disasters, like 
Texas and Puerto Rico.  We are in dire need of fabric which is suitable for 
children’s clothing.  If you have material to donate, please contact Margaret Meys 
at 843-242-8138 or mmeys@aol.com. 


